From: OLIVER GOLDSMITH [mailto:afosg2@uaa.alaska.edu] 
Sent: Thursday, August 26, 2010 1:47 PM
To: Rep. Craig Johnson
Subject: RE: Economic Impact of UPS Pilot Furlough

Jeanne—

I have not been following this issue, so do not have a good handle on the facts.  And I am about to leave town for a week so cannot spend any time on it other than to briefly comment.

If the primary change in operations is that 84 resident pilots will no longer be in Anchorage, then we can look at the lost wages of those pilots to get an idea of the economic loss.  In other words all other aspects of the UPS operation would be unchanged—like the number of flights coming thru the airport.

The loss of wages associated with those jobs would mean less money flowing thru the Anchorage economy and a loss of jobs in those businesses selling goods and services to the families of the pilots (the multiplier effect).  A rough estimate is that froe very $1 million reduction in the flow of money in the economy, about 6 jobs would be lost.

I don’t know the average wage or payroll for these 84 pilots.  If it is $150,000 per pilot, then the total loss of payroll would be (84*150k) $12,600,000.  Assuming 6 jobs per million of lost payroll, we get 76 jobs—not counting the 84 pilots who have lost their jobs.  So the total job loss would be (76+84) 160.  Since the wage rate for the multiplier jobs lost would be less than the wage rate for the pilots, the total loss in income (payroll) for Anchorage would be very roughly in the neighborhood of $20 million.   

If those 84 pilots and their families left Alaska, assuming that most are home owners, there would be some softening of the housing market as all those houses hit the market.  But I would think that whoever owned those houses would still be liable for the property taxes on them.

I cannot comment on the unemployment insurance liability for the state.

--Scott Goldsmith


